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Minutes of Monthly Meeting held Tuesday 17th October 2023 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 

PRESENT  Cllrs. Jonathan Williams, Phil Smith, Eric Scourfield, David Callan, Mary Lloyd,  
Peter Morris, Emlyn Hallett, Suzie Williams. Clerk Barbara Rapley Members of Public 0 

         
As defined in the “Code of Conduct” any Councilor with an interest in any matters 

discussed at this meeting must leave the meeting until the topic for discussion is closed. 
 
Apologies for absence None  

 
Acceptance of Minutes of dated – Monday 18th September 2023   

   Proposed Cllr Peter Morris   Seconded Cllr. Phil Smith 
Declaration of Interests None 
Matters Arising 
 

Correspondence Out 

Cllr. SF Alderman  Re meetings 
Valero &RWE Advising 20mph through Hundleton, Maidenwells & Monkton and 

that we are able to advise GoSafe Wales vehicle Reg if exceeding. 

 Both companies have responded that staff have been alerted 
Peter Morgan Requesting hedge to be cut back on bye pass left of Mellaston 

Junction. A response received and will be done. 
 Has been cut back but already overgrown – write again 

Clare Williams Various emails re 20mph signs all now sorted just waiting on 
return of Snail Signs for school, now returned, thank you sent 

IRPW Confirming all Councilors have declined any payments from this 

Council for Financial Year 2023 - 2024 
Waste Supervisor PCC  Requesting 2 new bins, 1 at Junction of Goldborough &  

Guilderoy Rd, and 1 in new estate Bowett Hill  
 Acknowledgement received and passed to relevant dept. 

Western Telegraph Requesting they include HCC Remembrance Service Sunday 12th 
November 2pm in their listings, 

 Keith Wheeler advised for St. David’s Church 

Margie Brown advised for Maidenwells Chapel 
 Josh will once again play The Last Post. 

      All Councilors please be aware this is a Hundleton Community 
Council event please note date to attend. 

Peter Morgan Were now aware of location of dip in road Bowett Hill Lay bye. 

Still no action on this Clerk to write again 
Rhian Davies Update on situation re her request for footpath Mellaston to Spec. 

Peter Morgan Requesting a visit convenient to him to discuss various highway 
issues. 

Peter Morgan Again requesting update on dips in road Bowett Hill and Cattle 
tunnel and request for visit.  Out of Office till 13th November  

 I have forwarded to Stephen Benger and Streetcare 

Clare Williams Advising 30mph sign exit from Guilderoy Rd. still in place and 
30mph removed Westgrove Lane but not replaced with 20mph 

 A Technician will be sent to investigate 
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Barclays Bank  Advising account restricted?  Phoned bank advised to ignore 
David Astins  Re Boundary Commission meeting, copied to all 

Councilor Steve Alerman advised not as yet affecting us but 
Coucilors should keep upto date with developments 

David Astins  Reminder re Boundary Commission meeting 23rdOct. 

Geraint Harries  PCC to carry out review of Polling Stations from Oct.9th 
Cllr. S F Aderman  Information re road closure 6th Oct. PCC sent out 6th Oct. 

Barclays Bank  Requesting additional information currently waiting Call Back 
 
Planning  

Application 23/0526/PA Enlarged Porch Extension “Ontario” Guilderoy Rd 
     No Objections 

Application 23/0562/PA Erection of dwelling Noddfa The Green Hundleton SA71 5RQ 
Clerk to write raising concerns re property too close to road and  

adjacent properties, and on a blind bend 
Finance     
Remembrance Day Poppy Wreath £22.00 - category S137 

Information Comm. Data Protection Fee £40.00 – category Admin 
    The above two payments were agreed 

    Proposed CllrPhil Smith   Seconded Cllr. Suzie Williams 
 

Bank Balance £5,134.20 
                                                                              

Matters for discussion 
Rhino Ramps Cllr Mary Lloyd is struggling to get any response from Rhino Ramps 

M’wells Bench    Still not in place 
Valero Sign  Suitable site yet to be agreed 

Cllr Alderman had attended RWE Liaison meeting our Councilors not notified?  following 
on from meeting Clerk contacted RWE and was advised that only 1 rep. was allowed and 
currently that is Cllr. Alderman, if unable to attend he can advise us to send a 

representative. 
Cllr. Peter Morris raised concerns at Noise from Texaco but advised this was due to shut 

down and would finish soon. 
Cllr Emlyn Hallett He advised the meeting he has contacted Simon Hart raising concerns 

re danger of Maidenwells roundabout and has been asked to get drivers to report any past 
or future incidents..  This request has been placed on the FB Page 
He raised concerns re uncut grass and moss  on pavements making it slippery on road 

towards Gilead Chapel – Clerk to write 
Cllr Dai Callan asked that Cllr. Steve Alderman kept us updated if unable to attend 

meetings 
Cllr. Phil Smith asked if he had an update from Cllr. Alderman re defibrillator, he advised 

our request for funding via Llyr Wind Farms was not appropriate, he suggested we try 
RWE and Milford Port Authority – Clerk will write. 
Cllr Williams advised on the following dates for Penrhyn C in W School  Food Market 18th 

October 3.15, Christmas Fayre 28th November, Carol Service 20th December St. David’s 
Church, and Christmas Parade 21st December. 

He further asked if anyone was aware of Asylum Seekers or possibly Homeless being 
house in The Highgate Inn Hotel, no one present was aware if this was the case. 
                            
 

There being no further business the Meeting closed  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Signed as a true record 
Signed................................................................................................................Date............. 
   Chairperson                       Clerk 

 
Barbara Rapley   Clerk to Hundleton Community Council - Tel: 01646 685399                          

Email: barrap1@btinternet.com 
                             


